
 

Board of Director’s Meeting 
August 10, 2019 

Minutes 
 

Meeting called to order:  12:00 Noon 
 
Call of Roll:  Jan O’Connell, Brian Lutes, Joe Tegg, Bob Gilmour and Rex 
King.  
 
Proof of due Notice of meeting:  Nancy showed the document that was 
posted June 26, 2019, of notice of meeting. Joe Tegg made a motion to 
accept the notice, Bob Gilmour seconded.  All in favor - Yes 
 
Reading and Disposal of any disapproved minutes:  Joe Tegg asked if all 
directors read the minutes. Yes. Joe Tegg made a motion to accept the 
minutes Bob Gilmour seconded. All in favor Yes 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
Existing Projects:   
Front Entrance:  We had a lightning strike 2 years ago.  Had to replace wire 
panel, sprinkler zones, LED lighting and irrigation system a bag of seed.   
Rex King did a major planting and new mulch, at the front entrance. Front 
entrance project is closed out.  
 
Wildflower Renovations:   AC and windows were installed. Small 
playground donated by a resident.  Volleyball court with sand with an 
adjustable net. There is some touchup painting, that will wait until weather is 
cooler.  Brian Lutes made a motion to close the Wildflower project. Jan 
O’Connell seconded.  All in favor, Yes 
 
 New Projects:  Lake Norris Dock Rebuild 
Brian Lutes explained that the dock at Lake Norris is not much of a dock- 
needs major work. We are getting 3 Bids to figure out the actual cost of a 
new dock. Last time we had volunteers do the work and the association paid 
for all materials and supplies. The dock has been destroyed by storm surges 
and hurricanes. Looking also at a floating dock, so you can fish off of it.  
 
Joan asked a question about the established communities that have access to 
the lake if they will be responsible for some of the cost.  
 



Joe Tegg explained that there is not HOA so until we have the cost we 
cannot contact the residents of those communities. Brian Lutes made a 
motion to open the project of the dock. Joe Tegg seconded.  All in favor Yes 
 
Website rebuild: Bob Gilmour explained that the new website is up and 
running and is modernized and fairly easy to use.  There is some discussion 
about the events calendar – it needs to be improved. The website is backed 
up daily so we cannot lose anything.   
 
Neighborhood Right of Way:  Bob Gilmour explained that horses cannot use 
the right of way for all the tree/bushes over hanging the road.  School starts 
on Monday and the children will have a hard time with the bushed/trees also.  
He explained that he has put in 7 work orders. And was told that Royal 
Trails is 31st on the list. We need residents to call the county too.  We need 
to make ourselves know. It was mentioned that Leslie Campione does not 
feel Royal Trails is worth their time.   
 
Question asked about tree hanging over Royal Trails Road the Wildflower.  
It is on the Seminole State Forest property.  Bob Gilmour will contact them 
Monday.  
 
We need to try to attend some of the county meeting and get Royal Trails to 
be known. We may have some pull. 
 
Question about wildflowers:  The landscaping crew   that cuts our grass is 
told not to cut any areas with wildflowers, and they cannot decide what is a 
wildflower and what is not, so they cut around many areas.  Wildflowers is a 
state issue.  
 
POA By-Laws Review and Update: Joe Tegg explained he has looked at our 
By-Laws and quite of few of them are out of date with the state. We will 
take up this year a review of the By-Laws with our attorney. A committee 
will go over them .  Joe Tegg made a motion to review our By-Laws.  Brian 
Lutes seconded.  All in favor Yes. 
 
Joe Tegg made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bob Gilmour seconded.  
Meeting adjourned at 12:20 
 
The next meeting  date will be posted,  giving  residents ample time.  
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Nancy Farndell 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


